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Cascade Water Utility in Process of Adding a Second Well 
Submitted by Jerry Hendrickson, Sewer & Water Committee Member 

Dear Residents, 

As you are aware we have been working on building a second well for the 

Village. 

A previous test well was drilled in the north-east corner of Village and found 

to be inadequate in water quality.  A third test well has been drilled near the 

mill pond, and this is the site we will be developing. 

The Wisconsin DNR has indicated a requirement to secure a second source 

of water for the Village, and we have been working toward that end for 

several years.  In 2020 the Village signed an agreement with SEH, Inc. for the 

following; 

Well Design & Permitting 

Well House and Site Design 

Bidding Services 

Well Construction Phase Services 

They are also helping with Securing Loans and Grants From SDW (Safe 

Drinking Water Loan). 

Construction, installation and commissioning of the new well are expected 

to be started in January, 2023 with completion by end of March, 

2024 or later dependent on weather. 

There will be an impact on the water portion of bills due to this 

necessary second well construction.  Design and bidding have 

not been completed yet, and we will update you as firm 

numbers, and loan repayment costs are finalized. 

Reminder:  Anything left on 
the ice impacts the water 
quality of the lake next summer and beyond! 
Please be diligent about picking up everything you brought 
before you leave the ice.  Enjoy your time and help ensure 
others will enjoy their time on the lake. Thank you! 

Lake Ellen Association 
Submitted by Bobbi Lane 

Online Bill Pay Option for Utility Bills 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski, Clerk 

The Utility Board has approved the acceptance of credit cards for 
payment of utility bills! 
Using UB-Pay customers are able to create an online account to 
view bills and pay your bill online with a credit card or e-check.  
There is a service fee of $3.00/ $100.00 of the utility bill (ex. 
$150.00 bill is a $6.00 service fee) for using this feature. 
 
You have the option to view 
your utility bill online and 
continue to send a check.  
 
To register go to:  
www.ub-pay.com 
 
Municipal Code: 
CascadeWI011 

Approximate Site of New Well 

http://www.ub-pay.com


 

Cascade First Responders 
Submitted by Val Halvorson 

Hello, my name is Lina Warrens, and I joined the Cascade Police 
Department in October.  

I was born and raised in Sheboygan. I'm married and have two boys. I 
love playing board/card games, watching/playing sports, and being 
outdoors.  

In 2016, I graduated from Lakeshore Technical College with an 
Associates Degree in Criminal Justice. Shortly after graduation, I was 
hired by the Department Of Corrections. I completed their Corrections 
Academy and worked at Kettle 
Moraine Correctional 
Institution. In 2017, I was hired 
by the Sheboygan Police 
Department as a patrol officer. I 
recently made a career change 
to focus more on my family. In 
2022, I started working at Acuity 
Insurance as a Claims 
Representative.  

I am grateful for this 
opportunity to continue working 
in Law Enforcement. I can't wait 
to meet the members of the 
community that I'll be serving!  

Happy Holidays from the Cascade Fire Department 
Auxiliary.   2022 was a wonderful success 
because of your continued community 
support.  We are ever thankful for your 
attendance and donations as we strive to 
serve our Fire Department and First 

Cascade Ladies Auxiliary 

Cascade Police Department 
Submitted by Officer Lina Warrens 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!  First and foremost, we 
want to thank our friends, family, neighbors, and community for 
showing up and supporting our group in 2022.  You made our 
events so much fun, and we enjoyed seeing each and every one 
of you! We can't wait to do it all again in 2023! 

First on deck for us is our Emergency Medical Responder 
refresher training beginning in January.  We do this every 3 years 
to renew our license with the State of Wisconsin.  We’re looking 
forward to continuing our education and practicing our skills so 
we can serve the community. 

Coming up this spring is our Annual Fish Boil at the Fire Hall, our 
date isn't set yet, but it will be close to Good Friday as it has been 
in years past.  Watch for postings around town and on social 
media.  We’ll be serving from 4:30-8pm, carry outs available.  
We’ll also have grilled cheese, but if you haven’t tried the fish, 
you’re missing out! 

Would you like to join the 
first responders or learn 
more about what we do?  
Please contact Kelly Green 
at 920-838-3969, we’d 
love to hear from you!!   
Be a life line in your 
community, it's always a 
great time to join! 

Looking for Holiday Lighting Volunteers! 
Submitted by Tanya Powers, President 

Hello Cascade Community! I am reaching out to see if there 

is anyone wanting to join a committee that would focus on 

giving Cascade a holiday lighting transformation! Rising 

energy and decoration replacement costs has made it 

difficult to provide everyone who drives through the Village 

with the joyful and magical feeling this time of year brings. I 

know we can do better but we need your help! I believe if we 

work together, we can find some low-cost ways to show 

everyone who drives through our Village some holiday spirit. 

Please feel free to reach out to me if you are interested, 

(920) 627-3731 or villageofcascadepresident@gmail.com. 

Cascade Police Department 
Submitted by Chief Jason Liermann 

The  CAPD has welcomed Officer Carolina Warrens who has started her 
training and you will see her patrolling the area in addition to Officers 
Noah Wetenkamp and Tamara Remington. We have one year under 
our belt with the new squad. We transitioned from the Ford Explorer 
to a Dodge Durango. The move has paid off and the Dodge is probably 
one of the best squads I have ever seen or operated throughout my 24-
year career in law enforcement. The police department certainly 
appreciates the support from the Village Board and residents.  

We recently started our community engagement page, which can be 
found at the following address https://cityprotect.com/agency/capd. 
From this webpage, you can file a police report, request records, file a 
non-emergency police request and submit a tip to Crimestoppers. 
There will also be a crime map in place in the near future where you 
can see some of the activity that is taking place throughout the 
community. City Protect also allows citizens to register cameras. If you 
have a Ring doorbell or exterior cameras that capture activity, you can 
register them on our page.  If we have a call in or around your house, 
we will be notified that your camera may have caught information or 
images relating to the incident. We would then reach out to you and 
ask if you would give a copy of the footage. Registering a camera only 
documents its existence and you are not providing any footage or links 
to view from the registration page.  If you have any questions 
please let me know. 

As a final note, I would like remind everyone the Village does have a 
winter parking ordinance. The ordinance advises that there is no 
parking on Village streets between 2 am - 6 am. This is in place to allow 
for proper snow removal. If vehicles are parked on village streets 
during the above times, they can receive a parking citation for violating 
the ordinance.  I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and a Happy 
New Year!  

https://cityprotect.com/agency/capd


 

 With snow on the ground it's hard to believe we are 

thinking about baseball and softball but sign up is 

coming up soon. Sign up for the 2023 season will be 

Thursday February 2nd from 6-8pm and Saturday 

February 4th from 10am - 12pm at the Village Hall in 

Cascade. Forms can be found on the Village website 

villageofcascadewi.gov under the ‘Community’ tab. We 

will also have them available on the sign up dates. 

Last years kick ball tournament was a great success. All 

the proceeds from the tournament will be used to 

upgrade the front playground at Memorial Park. We 

want to upgrade the swings, replace the climbing toys, 

add a large sandbox and replace the wood chips with 

new colorful rubber chips. We hope to get this project 

going sometime in 2023. Hope everyone had a great 

Christmas and we look forward to seeing you at sign 

up!  

The Cascade Lions would like to thank the community for its continued support of our many various functions 

and fundraisers. 

Thirsty Thursday is back! The hall will be open from 6:00PM until 10:00PM weekly. Patrons will be responsible 

to practice social distancing. Please follow us on Facebook, in the event we would close for a Thursday 

evening, we will post an update. 

We will be having the Soup-a-Rama again this year. Although a date has not yet been selected, look for posters 

in mid to late February. 

The Community blood drives continue to be a huge success!  We have one coming up on April 18, 2023, at St Paul’s Lutheran Church.  The blood 
drives run from 2-6 pm.  Appointments are recommended and can be made at www.versiti.org.  The Blood Center provides for safe donations 
during this trying time, following CDC guidelines.  
The Lions are always looking for new members.  We meet on the 3rd Monday of the month at the Lions clubhouse.  Social hour is at 5:30 with a 

meeting to follow.  If you are interested in joining a fun and active club, please contact Madonna Schneider at (920) 207-4338. 

Do you or a loved one have a need for crutches, a walker, a cane, or a wheelchair? Please contact the Cascade Lions for any of your post or pre 

surgical needs. We may have just what you are looking for! 

The Lions Clubhouse is a great place to hold your events!!  The hall has a large meeting room, refrigeration, and a large yard to provide room for 

games, gathering and any necessary social distancing. Renters are responsible for providing their own shade tents, chairs, and tables. For rental 

information please contact Lonny Schneider at (920) 980-4107. 

Cascade Lions Submitted by Madonna Schneider 

Please Contribute! 
   If you have suggestions or a contribution for the newsletter, please 
email clerk@villageofcascadewi.gov.  We are always looking for: 

 Articles/specials about our local businesses 

 Information from local service groups 

 Fundraising activities to support our community 

 Historical information to share with new members to our village 

 Any other ideas or information that would be a great addition to 
the newsletter 

Cascade Rec Club News 
Submitted by Steve Green 

Winter can be an exciting and yet troublesome time of the year. 
We think of Christmas, freshly fallen snow, ice skating and ice 
fishing as exciting things. While we think of clearing that new 
snow and adding extra layers of clothing 
when we got outside as not so much fun. 

Keeping those tings in mind, please keep 
your walkways and driveways cleared. If 
you have a hydrant near your house, work 
with your neighbors to keep it cleared after 
a snow storm. Don’t run auxiliary heating 
devices and leave them unattended. Please 
make sure your smoke and carbon 
monoxide detectors are clean and batteries 
updated. Some of these things seem easy and like common sense, 
but every year accidents happen that could have been avoided.  

Thank you everyone that supported our department in 2022 and 
we look forward to a safe and prosperous 2023. 

Cascade Fire Department 
Submitted by Chief Todd Triebensee 

http://www.versiti.org

